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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

April 17, 2019 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Sergeant Kevin Cashman 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Without a quorum present, 
no formal business can be conducted. 
 
Old Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro asked if Sergeant Cashman had heard anything concerning the speed trailer noting 
there was a large effort to get that last year.  Sergeant Cashman noted it can be left onsite 
whereas an officer can’t be there for a week and it provides data.  Sergeant Cashman will get 
an update.   
 
New Business 
 
Police Report 
 
Sergeant Cashman reported there were 287 motor vehicle stops, with 10 motor vehicle 
accidents, 45 citations, five arrests, and seven motor vehicle complaints.  Sergeant Cashman 
reported the Department is working with patrols to curtail distracted driving. 
 
Sergeant Cashman reported communications with the Auburn Village School Principal 
concerning the one-way street on Eaton Hill Road at drop off and pick-up times.  Beginning this 
week the maintenance facilitator will be responsible to take the sign out in the morning and in 
during afternoon.  One ticket has already been issued. 
 
Review March 20, 2019 Meeting Minutes - Tabled 
 
Next Meeting:  May 15, 2019 
 
Adjourn 
 
Sergeant Cashman motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm.  Mr. DiPietro seconded 
the motion, with all in favor, so moved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, 
Recording Secretary 


